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Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 7th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 

 

Thursday 7th November 
3.30-6.00pm Art Exhibition 

in our Gym.  Gold coin entry. 
 

Friday 15th November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2RR 

 

Friday 22nd November 
2.40pm Assembly led by 5JW 

 

Free Wonka movie night on 
school oval. 

 

Wed 27th & Thurs 28th Nov 

Year 5 Camp  
 

Friday 29th November 
Free Dress Day – gold coin 
donations for St Vincent de 

Paul, Ballarat East 
 

2.40pm Assembly led by 6ZA 
 

Thursday 12th December 
Year 6 Graduation 

 

Monday 16th December 

Year 3 Camp  
 

Tuesday 17th December 
5pm  Community Christmas 

Carols at school  
 

Wednesday 18th December  

Last 2024 day for students  
 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

Dear families, 
 

I hope everyone was able to enjoy a special long weekend this week. The opportunity to 
down tools and enjoy some family time is a special treat at this time of year before we begin 
the pre-Christmas rush! 
 

This week marks the middle week of term for us at school. From now on the teachers will be 
ensuring that the learning agenda continues while also doing the necessary assessments for 
students that need to happen at this time of year. School attendance is very important 
always, and none more so than at this busy time. 
 

Our junior school students enjoyed their annual Sports Day last Friday. This is their 
opportunity to shine in the sports arena with their peers and in front of family and friends. 
We congratulate our students on a terrific day and of course, our staff who have worked to 
prepare the children for the big event.  
 

Don’t forget to come along to the Saint Francis Xavier Art Show on Thursday afternoon and 
evening (tomorrow). The children are all very keen to exhibit their work and we would love 
to see as many families as possible visiting the school from 3.45pm when our choir will be 
performing and the awards are presented. This is a very special event and all families and 
friends are most welcome to attend. 
 

I wish you all an enjoyable shortened week at school this week and I look forward to seeing 
you at our school Art Show on Thursday evening at school. 
 
 

God bless, 
 
 
 
 

Mark Hogbin 
 
 

November Intentions 
In November each year our Church remembers those who have died over the past twelve months. Starting with All 
Saints Day on November 1, we take time to reflect on loved ones and to pray for them. 
 

God of Communion 
Those we love remain with us for love itself lives on. 

Those we love can never be more than a thought apart. 
Cherished memories never fade because a loved one’s gone. 
For as long as there is memory, they’ll live on in the heart. 

May we always pray for them. 
May they always pray for us. 

Amen. 
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Music Showcase 
Congratulations to all students who participated in the Music Showcase events last week. Performing in front of an 
audience is an important skill to develop and we are very proud of you! Special thanks to Mr. Dan West for 
coordinating this event for us, and to Hattie, Chris and Lauren for the work you have done with our children. 
 
Art Show 
Our Saint Francis Xavier Art Gallery will open its doors Thursday afternoon for one night only. Please come along and 
enjoy the work that our student artists have produced. You can be guaranteed a very pleasant evening. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Staff Changes 
In last week’s newsletter I was delighted to be able to announce 
some new staff for our school starting next year. Today I can add 
to that list by announcing that Mrs. Leonie Leviston will be joining 
our team next year. At the end of this year, we will be saying 
farewell to Ms. Hudson and Ms. Miki who will be setting off to 
explore the world, as well as Mrs. Walker and Mr. Walsh who will 
complete their time with us. We said farewell to Mrs. McMorrow 
last week who set off to prepare for the birth of her baby. 
Ms. Polkinghorne will be teaching Yr. 5 for the remainder of the 
school year. It certainly is a busy time of year!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parking around our School 
We wish to remind everyone that the management of traffic flow at the beginning and end of the day is always a 
concern. We are fortunate that there is very little non-school traffic in the mix at these times. If the road signage and 
markings are adhered to with a good level of patience a safe environment can be maintained. We remind drivers to 
pull off to the left around the trees where the buses travel and U-turn to return down Fortune Street rather than 
cross directly across the traffic. (This is illegal!). 
Our staff car park is not to be used as a pathway to either drop your children at school or pick them up. Car spaces 
are limited and the onsite car park is for staff cars only. Many thanks for your assistance with these matters. 
 
Whooping Cough 
Please note that we have had a recent report of whooping cough in the senior school. If your child exhibits any 
symptoms of whooping cough or any other contagious condition, please seek medical treatment and inform the 
school as promptly as possible. 
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Senior Choir performing at GMHBA RAP Launch 
 

We were very excited and honoured to have our Senior Choir invited to perform at the GMHBA RAP Launch in 
Fyansford last Tuesday. 
Our choir, led by Hattie and accompanied by our staff RAP leaders Rose and Jacinta, performed beautifully and 
impressed everyone at the launch. 
The children performed two songs from 'Songtimes' - songs written to help keep one of the world’s most ancient 
languages alive in the voices of both First Nations and non-First Nations people.  Performing at the launch was a 
wonderful experience for our choir and we are very proud of the way in which they represented our school! 
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COME ALONG TO OUR ST FRANCIS XAVIER ART EXHIBITION!  
On Thursday November 7th from 3.30pm to 6pm, families and special friends are invited along to our St Francis 
Xavier gym to see the wonderful artwork that our artists have created during their Visual Arts classes in 2024.   

We can't wait to celebrate our amazing artists with you! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
News from Environmental Education 
Term 4 has started strongly for sustainability at SFX. Our 
ResourceSmart Schools facilitator Inga has been sharing 
insights into water, waste, biodiversity and energy for the past 
2 weeks. 
To celebrate Water Week Years 4, 5 and 6 played the water 
conservation game and worked together to complete a whole 
school water audit. This included checking for leaks, drips and 
working out all the sources of water at our school. Ask your 
students how many litres of water are used each time you do a 
full and half flush of the toilet or Ask your child how much of 
the world's water is clean and drinkable. 
Foundation, 1 and 2's have been exploring habitat via the 
habitat game. 
This gave them an opportunity to understand the impact that 
humans have on animals. With chanting like: "save our trees" it 
pretty clear that these young students are already well aware 
of the role they can play in caring for their earth. 
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Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday November 3rd, 2024       Thirty-first Sunday in Ordinary Time (Year B) 
 

Gospel: Mark 12:28-34 
 A teacher of the Law was there who heard the discussion. He saw that Jesus had given the Sadducees a good 
answer, so he came to him with a question: “Which commandment is the most important of all?” 
Jesus replied, “The most important one is this: ‘Listen, Israel! The Lord our God is the only Lord. Love the Lord your 
God with all your heart, with all your soul, with all your mind, and with all your strength.’ The second most important 
commandment is this: ‘Love your neighbour as you love yourself.’ There is no other commandment more important 
than these two.”     (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation) 
 

Gospel reflection: Jesus tells us that there are two very important rules that we should follow- the first is to love God 
and the second is to love our neighbour as ourselves. 
  

Who is your neighbour? All people around the world are created and loved by God. 
We are all part of one big global family. We are all neighbours. 
  

To love our neighbour means to treat everyone as we would wish to be treated.   
We like others to treat us with respect, to help us when we have a problem and to share with us, 
so this is what we are asked to do for our neighbours, both here and around the world. This also 
means caring for our common home and ensuring all people have equal access to world 
resources. 
  

Our Challenge: What will you do to show your love for your neighbours throughout the world? 
(Adapted from CAFOD website) 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 
 

Sport/Physical Education News 
 

Division Cricket 
Last Wednesday we had three teams participating in the Eureka Division Cricket tournament at Alfredton Rec 
Reserve. It was so good to see all teams trying their best, having fun and showing outstanding sportspersonship. 
There was some fantastic batting and bowling, and outstanding fielding shown by all players. A big thank you to the 
families that were there to support the teams, and to Ms Astbury and Mr Down for scoring and coaching on the day. 
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Junior Sports Day 
We had perfect weather conditions last Friday for the Junior Sports Day at Russell Square. The excitement, energy 
and fun was on full display as the students participated in a number of fun and engaging activities as well as running 
events. Well done to all of the students on their efforts. A massive thank you and well done to the Yr 6 Sports 
Captains for their organisation and energy throughout the day to make it a magnificent experience for the Junior 
students. A big thank you to all of the families and friends that came along and supported the children also. 
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Term 4: 

 Week 6 - Friday Nov 15th - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 5/6 v St Alipius 

 
SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please 
return them to Mr Down or Mr Carroll or drop them into the office. 
 
Have a great week. 

 

 

 

 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator 
 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Attachments 
 

 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         11. 

 

 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         12. 

 

 

 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         13. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness of life for all.         14. 

 

 

 

Community News 
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